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Supervisor Taylor Proposal to Implement Register 
of Deeds Audit Recommendation Adopted by 

County Board 
 
MILWAUKEE – The County Board of Supervisors today unanimously adopted a proposal by 
Supervisor Sequanna Taylor to implement a key recommendation of the Audit Services 
Division’s February audit of former Register of Deeds John La Fave’s office.  
 

“I sponsored this resolution to serve the best interests of Milwaukee County’s employees, 
vendors, and residents,” said Supervisor Taylor. “It is my goal to ensure that there is never 
another breach of the public’s trust and that we continue to be transparent with public 
dollars.” 

 
The audit laid out recommendations to improve processes for ensuring the proper use of public 
funds. Supervisor Taylor’s resolution requests that the Office of the Comptroller, Office of 
Corporation Counsel, and Department of Administrative Services propose revisions to the 
Milwaukee County Code of General Ordinances to reflect current statutory guidelines for 
contract approvals and develop language that will include revenue contracts in those 
guidelines, a recommendation of the audit.  
 
In 2019, La Fave pleaded guilty to a federal felony count of wire fraud for his role in a $2.3 
million false invoice operation with a vendor. 
 
Supervisor Taylor’s resolution requests that a report be submitted to the Board of Supervisors 
for the September 2021 committee cycle with the proposed revisions or a status update on 
progress towards developing the revisions.  
 
The revisions would then need approval from the Board of Supervisors. 
 

### 

https://milwaukeecounty.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4969871&GUID=E1EF8FB4-D1CD-4E07-B419-6746DA2A324F
https://milwaukeecounty.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4804401&GUID=EDBDA707-82A5-48B1-9697-297E3242122E
https://library.municode.com/wi/milwaukee_county/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=MICOCOGEORVOII_CH56ADCOMICO_56.30PRSE

